Minutes

Iowa State Association of Counties
ISAC Board of Directors Meeting
ISAC Offices, 5500 Westown Parkway, Suite 190, West Des Moines, Iowa 50266 

Phone 515.244.7181
Thursday, October 15, 2015
Members present: Melvyn Houser, Joan McCalmant, Peggy Rice, Lonny Pulkrabek, Eric Stierman, Danny Waid, Tim Huey, Joel Rohne, Elizabeth Ledvina, Matt Cosgrove, Wayne Clinton, Joe Neary, Russell Wood, Cara Marker-Morgan, Wayne Walter

Members absent: Darin Raymond, Linda Langston, AJ Mumm, Kathy Babcock, Deb McWhirter, Grant Veeder

Guests present: Joni Tonnemacher, Nicole Loux
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Kristi Harshbarger, Brad Holtan, Jeanine Scott, Deb Eckerman Slack, Jon Covalt, Beth Manley, Kelsey Sebern
ISAC President Melvyn Houser called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm and led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Approval of Minutes

Moved by Russell Wood, seconded by Wayne Clinton to approve the September 17-18, 2015 ISAC Board of Directors meeting minutes as written. The minutes were reviewed and discussed. The motion passed unanimously. 

FY 2015 Audit Presentation
Joni Tonnemacher, McGowen Hurst Clark and Smith, P.C., presented the ISAC audit to the Board. No internal control deficiencies were identified as material weaknesses. The governance letter to the Board was included in the report. Staff was temporarily excused so that the auditors could meet privately with the Board.
Moved by Wayne Clinton, seconded by Russell Wood to accept the FY 2015 audit as presented and to place it on file. The motion passed unanimously. 
Server, Network and Security Upgrade Action Plan

Bill Peterson introduced Jon Covalt, Network Administrator, to the Board. Jon gave an overview of the full proposal for the upgrade of ISAC’s server, network and security systems. He highlighted an extended battery back-up life, an upgrade to enterprise level hardware, licensing, Wi-Fi networks, and internal and external hosting. Bill and Brad Holtan recommended paying for the majority of ISAC’s portion of the upgrades from the depreciation fund. The ICTS portion has already been approved. The Board discussed funding, future updates, hosting, space and more at length. A motion to authorize funding was withdrawn so that the plan could be approved in advance of the funding proposal. 
Moved by Wayne Walter, seconded by Joel Rohne to approve the ISAC Network Assessment, Consolidation and Upgrade Proposal dated October 13, 2015 by Jon Covalt. The motion passed unanimously. 
Moved by Tim Huey, seconded by Russell Wood to approve the funding of scenario 1 as presented in the amount of $128,000 out of the depreciation fund and the remaining $17,500 out of the fund balance. The motion passed unanimously. 
2016 Legislative Policy Committee Report

Peggy Rice, Legislative Policy Committee (LPC) Chair, gave an overview of the work of the LPC and commended its members for their teamwork and passion in recommending the legislative priorities to the Board. Jamie Cashman presented the recommended legislative objectives to the Board. Two additional objectives were presented for inclusion – Iowa Public Agency Investment Trust and County Courthouse Furniture and Equipment Funding. The Board discussed both objectives at length. 
Moved by Wayne Walter, seconded by Tim Huey to approve the addition of the Iowa Public Agency Investment Trust objective as presented. The motion passed unanimously.

Moved by Russell Wood, seconded by Matt Cosgrove to approve the addition of the County Courthouse Furniture and Equipment Funding objective as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 

Jamie reported that the LPC suggested as top priorities – Delinquent Court Debt, E911 Funding, Food Safety, and Mental Health and Disability Services. The Board discussed the 2016 ISAC Legislative Priorities at length. 
CM&MHDS Program Update

Deb Eckerman Slack gave an update on Medicaid modernization under the managed care organizations (MCOs). She reported on the state of the county case management agencies and regions across Iowa. 

President Houser recessed the Board. 
Friday, October 16, 2015
Members present: Melvyn Houser, Joan McCalmant, Peggy Rice, Lonny Pulkrabek, Eric Stierman, Danny Waid, Tim Huey, Joel Rohne, Elizabeth Ledvina, Matt Cosgrove, Wayne Clinton, Joe Neary, Russell Wood, Cara Marker-Morgan, Wayne Walter, Grant Veeder

Members absent: Darin Raymond, Linda Langston, AJ Mumm, Kathy Babcock, Deb McWhirter

Staff: Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Kristi Harshbarger, Brad Holtan, Beth Manley, Kelsey Sebern, Tammy Norman
Management Report

Brad Holtan reviewed the financial statement dated September 30, 2015. Reminders have been sent out to aid in the collection of outstanding invoices.

Moved by Elizabeth Ledvina, seconded by Matt Cosgrove to accept the financial report as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
Brad explained a one-page diagram on the new payables process through ISAC’s Document Locator software. 

Moved by Lonny Pulkrabek, seconded by Peggy Rice to approve the process as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
Kristi Harshbarger gave an update on legal matters. 

Beth Manley reported that she has been working with Jon and CSN on security, and making sure that policies that were recommended in the SOC audit are written, implemented and followed. She also reported the ISAC is working with Tyler Technologies in relation to the company’s refusal to sign a business associate agreement with counties. 
Rachel Bennett gave an update on ISAC’s ongoing video project. The next video will focus on voting and the importance of the county auditors in the elections process. The video will be rolled out in July 2016 and related, shorter videos will be released leading up to the November General Election.  
Kelsey Sebern and Rachel gave updates on the 2015 ISAC Fall School of Instruction. Kelsey shared the schedule and agenda for 2016 ISAC University as well as the full 2016 ISAC board meeting schedule.

Golden Eagle Selection Committee Report and Discussion
President Houser presented the minutes of the Golden Eagle Selection Committee from October 15, 2015. The Committee recommended Sue Vande Kamp, former Story County Recorder, to be named the 2015 ISAC Golden Eagle during the Fall School. 

Moved by Peggy Rice, seconded by Lonny Pulkrabek to accept the minutes of the Golden Eagle Selection Committee from October 15, 2015 as written. The motion passed unanimously. 

Moved by Wayne Clinton, seconded by Joe Neary to name Sue Vande Kamp the 2015 ISAC Golden Eagle. The motion passed unanimously. 

ISAC Scholarship Planning Committee Report

President Houser reviewed the options for funding that were discussed by the scholarship planning committee. The committee recommended to increase the district runner-up scholarships by $250 each. The following scholarship levels were recommended: six top district scholarships in the amount of $2,500 each for a total of $15,000; six district runner-up scholarships in the amount of $1,250 each for a total of $7,500; and the option of one past president scholarship in the amount of $2,500. The recommended total to be awarded in 2016 is $25,000. 

Moved by Joel Rohne, seconded by Joan McCalmant to accept the minutes of the Scholarship Planning Committee as written. The motion passed unanimously. 

Moved by Russell Wood, seconded by Cara Marker-Morgan to approve the levels of scholarships as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
Prioritization of Legislative Objectives
Jamie Cashman presented the LPC recommended four legislative top priorities – Delinquent Court Debt, E911 Funding, Food Safety, and Mental Health and Disability Services to the Board for consideration. The Board discussed the recommended top priorities at length as well as several others as possible additions. The Board came to the consensus that Distracted Driving needed to be added as a top priority. 
Moved by Wayne Clinton, seconded by Wayne Walter to approve the 2016 ISAC Top Priorities - Delinquent Court Debt, Distracted Driving, E911 Funding, Food Safety, and Mental Health and Disability Services. The motion passed unanimously. 

Moved by Grant Veeder, seconded by Peggy Rice to accept the 2016 ISAC Legislative Priorities to be recommended to the membership during the 2015 ISAC Fall School of Instruction. The motion passed unanimously. 
Reports and Update on CoSTAR

Bill Peterson updated the Board on the work being done by the County Strategic Technology Advisory Resource (CoSTAR) including pending grant proposals for software, the Excellence in Action Award, and the COIN network. He also demoed the Tableau software. 
Election of Officers/Nominating Committee Report

Joan McCalmant gave a report of the Nominating Committee that recommended the following slate of officers for 2016.

Joan McCalmant, President

Peggy Rice, Vice President

Lonny Pulkrabek, 2nd Vice President

Eric Stierman, 3rd Vice President

Moved by Lonny Pulkrabek, seconded by Cara Marker-Morgan to approve the 2016 ISAC Executive Committee. The motion passed unanimously. 
Board members shared issues, concerns, ideas, achievements, etc. with other board members. 
President Houser adjourned the meeting at 12:00 pm. 
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